MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, January 7, 2010
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Robert Hindle

JJAC Compliance Monitoring Consultant

Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Geralyn Laut

JJAC Compliance Monitoring Consultant
Minutes of the December 3, 2009 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:42 p.m.  The minutes of the December 3, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on Connecticut’s Compliance Monitoring Report (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed copies of Connecticut’s 2008/2009 Compliance Monitoring Report that was submitted to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) on December 31, 2009.  She pointed out that there were a total of 7 violations reported statewide.  All of these were isolated incidents at local police lock ups.  Two were violations of the deinstitutionalization of status offenders (DSO) mandate and seven were violations of the Jail Removal mandate.  Ms. LaMotte and two of the consultants who helped with the onsite visits for compliance monitoring, Robert Hindle and Geralyn Laut, discussed issues with this first monitoring report since Gary Lukasewski’s retirement.  (Mr. Lukasewski had been completing compliance monitoring for the last twenty years.)  Concerns included the usefulness of onsite visits to Department of Correction facilities, procedures for mental health facilities, quarterly data submissions from court holding facilities and the Connecticut Juvenile Training School, updating the universe of facilities to be monitored and training for police departments.  Ms. LaMotte will provide additional information on the monitoring process at the February meeting.
Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (III)
Ms. LaMotte provided copies of the draft data collection sheet that the Subcommittee on JJ Data is developing in order to collect information on court processing under the new jurisdiction change—adding 16 year olds to the juvenile justice system effective January 1, 2010.  The Subcommittee will be meeting again at the end of January
Update from the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact) (IV)
The Subcommittee on DMC has developed a new competitive program called Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations.  This was created to address recommendation B.1. from the JJAC’s third study of DMC in Connecticut.  The study, “A Second Reassessment of Disproportionate Minority Contact in Connecticut’s Juvenile Justice System,” is available on-line at www.ctJUSTstart.org.

B.1.
All police officers should be trained on the problem of disproportionate minority contact (DMC) and understand: 

a) Why the role of law enforcement as gatekeepers is important in helping to eliminate disproportionate minority contact in the juvenile justice system. 

b) Why all adolescents tend to test boundaries, challenge authority, and have difficulty controlling impulses and making sound decisions. 

c) How police can communicate more effectively with young people and improve police/youth relations. 

d) What options police have available when dealing with young people.

Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations is a youth engagement technical assistance initiative with the stated purpose of enhancing relationships and communication between youth and police.  It will support research on effective practices, direct consultation, training, mini-grants, and on-site assistance with teams of youth and their adult advisors.  Applicants may apply for funding of up to $195,000 for the eight-month period of March 15, 2010 to November 15, 2010.  It is expected that one to three grants will be awarded.  Grants are due February 10, 2010 and the JJAC will act on the applications at its March meeting.

Action on new DMC Program (V)
The JJAC voted unanimously to approve the new DMC program entitled Supporting Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police-Youth Relations.  
Planning for 2010 Applications for Federal Funds (VI)
Ms. LaMotte reported that she has only received the federal application kit for one of the four programs that the JJAC oversees.  The Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) application is due February 16, 2010.  She will reconvene the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking to develop recommendations for expending these funds.  Recommendations will be presented to the JJAC for action at its February meeting.
OJJDP is asking states to plan for the same amount of funds as last year for each program until actual allocations have been calculated.  It is expected that all applications will be due by March 31, 2010.

Review of Funds Allocation Sheets (VII)

Ms. LaMotte distributed copies of the four allocation sheets which show funds available, subprogram allocations, and time periods for each federal grant program.  She reviewed each sheet with members and answered questions.  Members expressed concern that the Connecticut Consortium for Law & Citizenship Education, Inc. (CCLCE), was not going to be allowed by the Office of Policy and Management to continue to act as a fiduciary for the JJAC.  The CCLCE has been acting in this capacity for a number of years and there have been no federal or state program or audit problems identified.
Other Business (VIII)
Ms. LaMotte reported that she was asked by OJJDP to submit by the end of December a brief concept paper on sharing Connecticut’s patrol officer training nationally.  She developed a proposal for $300,000 to teach “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” as both a one-day training class and as a three-day “Train the Trainer” course as follows:
1)
In Connecticut with accommodations and travel reimbursement to out-of-state trainees (slots not filled from out-of-state can be filled with Connecticut officers).

2)
Upon Request for locations with larger numbers to be trained, sending two Connecticut trainers to the location with fee and travel reimbursement to the trainers and requiring the location to provide the facility for training and the logistics of registering trainees.
3)
Partnering with national organizations, such as with the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) at their national conference.
For a one year modest effort, a schedule of In Connecticut training would have a one-day session and a three-day “Train the Trainer” session (figuring 15 trainees per session) each month for six months and plan for twelve Upon Request and Partnering events.  When OJJDP responds to the concept paper, Ms. LaMotte will report back to the JJAC.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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